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REC Reports Record 

Participation  

in Board Elections 

Fredericksburg – Rappahannock Electric 

Cooperative (REC) member-owners 

selected three of their peers to serve on 

REC’s Board of Directors. This year’s 

election saw record-setting participation 

among member-owners, with more than 

20,000 people returning their Proxy 

Designation Card or participating in the 

virtual Annual Meeting, which was held 

Aug. 19. 

 · In Region IV, Sanford Reaves Jr. was 

re-elected. This region covers the counties 

of Culpeper and Orange. 

· In Region V, Randy Thomas was re-

elected. This region covers Spotsylvania 

County. 

· In Region IX, Eugene Campbell Jr. was 

re-elected. This region covers the counties 

of Essex, King and Queen and King 

William. 

· Christopher Shipe, chairman of REC's 

board, emphasized how seriously all REC 

directors take their roles. 

   "We study the issues, listen to the 

feedback, learn about the latest 

developments in the industry, discuss 

issues and make important decisions that 

affect you,” Shipe said. “We take that role 

and responsibility seriously and with the 

utmost professionalism." 

   Also at the Annual Meeting, President 

and CEO John D. Hewa provided updates 

on the Cooperative's accomplishments, 

challenges and future plans, sharing the 

following: 

 · With the pandemic, the health and safety 

of REC’s employees and member-owners 

remains your Cooperative’s top priority. 

However, important work such as clearing 

rights of way and system upgrades to 

improve reliability are continuing – with 

crews rotating shifts and practicing safe 

social distancing. 

 

Please see  ELECTIONS,  

continued on page 15. 

King William 4-H Shooting Team Swept Awards 

The King William 4-H Shooting Team display their awards  

By Gene Campbell 

  In just three short years the King William 4-H Shooting Team has become a force to reckon with in state shooting and outdoor 

skills competition.  Every year the Virginia Dept. of Wildlife Resources (DWR) holds a Hunter Educational Contest for young 

shooters ranging in age 9 to 18 from across the state.                                                                 Please see 4-H, continued on page 13. 

Cruise - Ins Begin at King William High School  
Story by Florence Cooke 

Pictures by Brett Otey 

  The first Cruise-In of the season was held at King William High School on 

Friday, August 28th, from 6 – 8 p.m. The Cruise-Ins were scheduled to start 

on July 17th but were cancelled because of rain and storms. 

  Dark storm clouds and threatening rain did not stop six brave souls from 

coming.  Eugene Bosher from King William brought his 1966 Burgundy Ford 

pickup, Bryan Mitchell from King William brought his 1967 Impulse Blue 

Pontiac Firebird,  Bubber Wright came from Hanover in his 1967 Red Falcon, 

Shawn and Ellen Otey from Aylett brought their 1970 Orange Ford Torino 

Celarajet, Chad Quella from Central Garage brought his 1981 Black AMC 

Spirit GT, and Kurt Staudenmayer showed his Burnt Orange 1950 Chevy 

3100 five window. 

 

Please see CRUISE-IN,  continued on page 10. 
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 Don’t Miss Another 

Issue! 
 

If you are not 

r e c e i v i n g  t h e 

Country Courier and 

you live outside the 

community, you can 

subscribe for an Annual Rate of 

$30.00 (includes postage) and keep 

up with the latest news from King 

Publisher’s Message 
 

8014 Lee Davis Road, Mechanicsville ●746-8665 

A 122 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has con-

tinued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and conven-

ience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels lo-

cated throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in the 

city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook,  serving the Hanover-Mechanicsville 

area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook Pkwy. in Chester-

field. All four facilities are under the personal direction of Charles D. Morehead, 

President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

  My favorite time of the year is on the way. This has been the most unusual 

summer I’ve known. We are thankful to send your Country Courier to you for each 

issue. Thank you to our loyal advertisers, our printer the Gloucester Gazette- 

Journal, the Postal Service, and our staff for making this possible. One thing about 

life is certain, there is always change, nothing stays the same. Sometimes change is 

not what we wanted or expected. The things we have control over, we don’t have to 

worry about because we have control over them, the things we don’t have control 

over we don’t have to worry about because we don’t have control over them. Stay 

healthy, positive, remember to laugh, keep in touch with the people you love. Stay 

in the moment, yesterday is gone and tomorrow will take care of itself.  

Take care until next time. 

Story by Florence Cooke 

 

  King William County welcomes a new 

business – Furry Godmother Pet Spa 

located at Suite B at 694 Sharon Road 

(neighbors to Pamunkey Regional 

Library).  It is owned by Sheri Greene 

who has been a groomer for fifteen years. 

  When asked why the name Furry 

Godmother Pet Spa was chosen, she 

replied, “I love animals and have worked 

with animals since I was a little girl. I 

have considered myself a godmother to 

every animal I have taken care of over the 

years and thought of the name Furry 

Godmother Pet Spa.  I picked this location 

to better serve the community and  be 

close to my home and the community.” 

  She is a Master Stylist and got her 

training at a grooming academy.  Her staff 

consists of family members who come to 

help as needed:  her husband Elliott, son 

Aiden, stepsons Caleb and Austin Greene, 

and Melanie Carey (Austin’s girlfriend). 

  They offer a complete spa package 

including bathing and full body haircuts, 

nail cuts, teeth cleaning and will make 

sure your pet goes home smelling good 

and feeling good. Stay n plays, 

hydrotherapy sessions with the state of art 

hydrotherapy tub, and cat services are also 

offered. Each groomed dog goes home 

with a bandana around his neck and a treat 

bag. 

  Walk ins are welcome for nail trims, 

brush out or teeth cleaning.  (A coupon is 

available in the ad section of this paper for 

half price nail trims for the month of 

September.)     

King William Welcomes Furry Godmother Pet Spa  

Sheri Geil grooming Moochie, owned by 

Linda Mercer of Walkerton 

Any sufficiently advanced technology is indistinguishable from magic. 
Arthur C. Clarke 
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ABBOTT TRUCK SALES 
6987 Richmond-Tappahannock Hwy   Aylet, VA. 
(804) 769-0039      Monday-Friday  8:00 – 5:00 

 

 
Your Authorized PARKERSTORE 

 
  
  

We make hoses while you wait. 
 

 

STOP BY AND SEE US 

We also have Hydraulic Oil, 5 gal pails at a great price. 
 

AW32 – $35.42   AW46 – $34.97   AW68 – $34.97 
GHF303(OLD TRACTOR) - $35.88 
HTF505508(NEW TRACTOR HYDRAULIC TRANS) – $37.07 
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

T-Town Tack  

Radar Ears 
 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  I learned early on to trust Pip’s 

long ears. When she was young, 

I used to play a game and try to 

sneak up on her. It’s almost 

impossible with those long ears. 

She doesn’t miss a thing. It’s 

like she has radar or something. 

Now whenever she stops and 

looks in a certain direction, I 

wait patiently and after a few 

minutes, out walks a deer or a 

dog or something. When I’m 

working around the pasture or 

barn, Pip is right there in the 

middle of whatever I’m doing. 

She thinks I need her help to fix 

or cleanup something. The other 

evening, I was cleaning up a 

little bit of hay and she stops and 

walks over to the fence and 

looks up the driveway through 

the woods. I stopped and 

listened but didn’t hear a car or 

anything so I went back to work 

while she stood there at 

attention. Sure enough, after a 

couple of minutes, a chicken 

from up the road came walking 

out to visit me and Pip. Actually 

Pip gets all the visitors not me. I 

don’t know how she heard that 

chicken walking or clucking, but 

she knew something was 

coming. I guess it was one of 

those free ranging chickens. 

Here’s a little joke about kids 

and chickens. 

  Two farm boys meet on a dusty 

old country road. One of them is 

carrying a big bag labeled 

Chickens. “Chickens, huh?” The 

older boy says. “Hey if i guess 

how many chickens you got in 

that bag, will you give me one?” 

The younger boy replied “heck, 

iffin you guess right, I’ll give 

you all three of them.” 

 

  Y o u  c a n  e m a i l  m e 

at Allen@TwinRiversRealty.co

m or call 690-7870. I’ll see you 

on the trails. 
 

Story by Florence Cooke 

 

  Effective July 1, 2020,  THERE WILL BE 

EARLY VOTING FOR ALL QUALIFIED 

REGISTERED VOTERS.  In  person voting 

will begin at the Registrar’s office for both 

King William and King and Queen counties 

on Friday, September 18 – October 31 from 

8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.  In King and Queen 

Saturday voting will be October 24 and 

October 31 from 9 a.m. – 5 p. m. In King 

William Saturday voting hours will be 8 a.m. 

– 4 p.m. Please note the offices will be closed 

for a holiday on Monday, October 12. 

  King and Queen will open an additional 

early voting site located in the Hearing Room 

of the King and Queen County 

Administration building.  The site will be 

open on Saturday, October 24 from 9 a.m. – 5 

p.m.;  October 26 – October 30 from 8:30 

a.m. – 4: 30 p. m. and Saturday, October 31 

from 9 a. m. – 5 p.m. 

  To vote by mail an application is required.  

Vote by mail applications are sent only when 

requested by a voter.   To get an application 

contact the Registrar’s office or complete 

online at elections.virginia.gov. The 

application to vote by mail must be received 

in the Registrar’s office by October 23rd. 

  The recent voting by mail applications 

mailed to voters was sent out by a third party 

organization and not affiliated with the 

Registrar’s Office or the Department of 

Elections.  However the return envelope and 

application can be used to request a vote by 

mail ballot.  After voting the ballot can be 

tracked by using vote.org. 

  The last day to register to vote or make 

changes to voter registration for the 

November 3rd election is October 13th.  A 

photo ID is no longer required but some form 

of ID is required. 

  Polling locations will be open on Election 

Day, Tuesday, November 3rd from 6 a.m. – 7 

p.m. 

  If further information is needed, please 

contact the King and Queen Registrar’s 

Office at 785–5980 or the King William 

Registrar’s Office at 769–4952. 

  To enable citizens to vote early, Bay Aging 

Transit Director Ken Pollock states, “Bay 

Transit is offering free rides to polling 

stations during this election period.  Rides 

can be scheduled between 6 a.m. – 6 p.m. 

Monday – Friday.  We ask that you call 24 – 

48 hours in advance to schedule your ride to 

the polls.  Please call our RIDE LINE AT 

877–869–6946 to arrange for a ride.” 

2020 ELECTION INFORMATION  



W e d n e s d a y ,  S e p t e m b e r  2 ,  2 0 2 0             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                                            p a g e  5  

 

Call Us Today: 804-357-4940 
DS Mitchell Electric, Inc.—11860 W. River Rd #D, Aylett, Virginia 23009 

Website: dsmelectricinc.com        Email: dsmitchellelectric@gmail.com 

Generator Sales & Installation:  
DS Mitchell Electric can provide a Turn Key Generator Installation, 
and we will work with your local gas company. Contact us for a Free 
Estimate—We will beat any competitor’s quoted price. 

DS Mitchell Electric is your trusted source in Central VA for residential and commercial 
electrical services and products with over 18 years of experience. Our electrical 
contractors provide first class service when you need it and we specialize in everything 
from breaker panel replacement to landscape lighting and of course everything in 
between. We're 100% committed to customer satisfaction in everything we do.  

 Providing Quality Service for over 18 Years 

Locally Owned & Operated 
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 "Happy 60th Birthday Penny"  

  Crossmember Crosses was established in 2005 with the determination to build and distribute as many 
wooden crosses as possible. Our desire was to make high quality Christian crosses as a symbolic witness 

of God's sacrificial love offering for salvation, by His Son Jesus Christ on that cross. Our wooden crosses 

are handmade in King William, Va. from the beautiful wood of God's forest. We are solely dependent upon 
the resources God has provided and we are thankful for the talents that God has blessed us with. We are also 

thankful to those whom God sends our way to purchase our wooden cross products. We believe the Bible, the 

Word of God, is the Christians life book to live by and to discern all of life's issues that we are faced with. 
Jesus Christ being our Lord and Savior, the Master Craftsman and Creator of His Universe, has all 

authority over all things on Earth and in Heaven.    

*Reverence for the Cross *Respect for the American Flag   

*Support for the U.S. Military  *Support for Law Enforcement 

Owner: Kenny Hott 

 

Crossmember Crosses 

804-769-3806 

www.crossmembercrosses.com 

emailcrossmembercrosses@gmail.com 

Governor Northam Announces $4 Million to Expand  

Legal Aid Services for Virginians Facing Eviction 
RICHMOND—Governor Ralph Northam today 
announced $4 million in funding for the Legal Ser-

vices Corporation of Virginia, which will support 20 

Legal Aid attorneys in providing services to Virginia 
tenants facing eviction for the next two years. This 

critical investment comes as thousands of Virginians 

continue to be at risk of eviction and is supported in 
part by a $2 million donation from IKEA U.S. Com-

munity Foundation. The Governor will match the 

donation with $2 million from Virginia’s COVID-19 
Relief Fund, which was approved by the General 

Assembly in April. 

“Our Commonwealth faced an eviction crisis before 
COVID-19 arrived in early March, and the ongoing 

global pandemic is making this problem even 

worse,” said Governor Northam. “We are deeply 
grateful to IKEA for this generous donation that, 

coupled with money from the COVID-19 Relief Fund 

and other federal resources, will help more Virginians 
stay in their homes as we fight this virus. In an un-

precedented crisis and financial uncertainty, we must 

be able to get relief to vulnerable populations quickly 

and efficiently—this additional funding will make 

that possible.” 

IKEA Retail U.S. has stores in Norfolk and Wood-
bridge and employs approximately 550 Virginians. As 

part of the company’s efforts to support COVID-19 
recovery across the country, IKEA is providing part-

ner states with a donation equal to the amount given 

to their employees in the form of unemployment 
benefits. Housing security continues to be a top prior-

ity for Virginia amid the ongoing public health crisis, 

and Governor Northam asked that the $2 million 
donation from IKEA to the Commonwealth be di-

rected to support eviction relief. 

IKEA has continued to follow Governor Northam’s 
orders to protect the health and safety of both employ-

ees and customers. After Governor Northam issued a 

statewide Stay at Home order, IKEA closed its two 
Virginia retail locations to keep their staff and cus-

tomers safe. Now IKEA is giving back to ensure the 

Commonwealth has the funding to provide essential 

services and goods to those who need it most.   

“We are appreciative of the ongoing support from the 
Commonwealth of Virginia, including the unemploy-

ment funds paid to our co-workers who were fur-

loughed in the early weeks of the pandemic,” said 

Javier Quiñones, IKEA Retail U.S. president. 

“People are the heart of our business, and these unem-

ployment benefits helped IKEA U.S. co-workers 
during a difficult time. We now have a better under-

standing of the impact of COVID-19 on our business, 

and we’ve decided to pay it forward to support the 
ongoing relief efforts in our local communities.”  

This funding will be matched by $2 million from 

Virginia’s COVID-19 Relief Fund, which is sup-
ported by tax revenue from electronic skill machines. 

Governor Northam proposed this one-year alternative 

funding mechanism as a way of providing additional 
support to small businesses, Virginians who are out of 

work due to the pandemic, and individuals struggling 

to stay in their homes. 
Although $1.5 million per year for Legal Aid was 

unallotted from Virginia’s biennial budget, this $4 

million in funding will allow for additional support 

during the COVID-19 pandemic. Legal Aid attorneys 

play a critical role in eviction diversion in the Com-

monwealth—Virginia families facing eviction have 
successful outcomes 72 percent of the time when 

represented by Legal Aid lawyers, as opposed to just 
34 percent without representation. 

Governor Northam also established the Virginia Rent 

and Mortgage Relief Program (RMRP) with an initial 
$50 million in federal Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and 

Economic Security (CARES) Act funds and proposed 

an additional $88 million in funding for the Housing 
Trust Fund over the biennium to prevent evictions and 

expand affordable housing. Since launching at the end 

of June, the RMRP has served more than 3,100 house-
holds in Virginia, and over 60 percent of the house-

holds served have children in the home. The Legal 

Services Corporation of Virginia funds and oversees 
the work of nine regional Legal Aid programs and a 

statewide support center, the Virginia Poverty Law 

Center, that provide services to low-income Virgini-

ans in every city and county in the Commonwealth. 

https://www.governor.virginia.gov/newsroom/all-releases/2020/june/headline-858911-en.html
https://www.governor.virginia.gov/newsroom/all-releases/2020/june/headline-858911-en.html
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Story by Florence Cooke 

  Color Me Crazy Hair Studio has opened 

at 694 Sharon Road, Suite A (neighbor to 

Pamunkey Regional Library) with Betty 

Seay as owner/operator.  She was formerly 

known as Creations by Betty.  With 25 

years experience, she is a Master Stylist 

which means she can correct an error in 

hair color. 

  After graduating in 1995 from beauty 

academy, she started her career at J. C. 

Penney at Regency Mall and  worked in 

shops in Mechanicsville.  Her services 

provide for men, women and children of 

all ages, Olaplex, Facial Waxing Special 

events such as weddings and proms, etc. 

on site and in the salon, and is certified in 

Brazilian Blow outs and in Hair 

Extension. 

  She is open Tuesday – Thursday from 11 

a.m. – 7 p.m.;  Wednesday and Friday 

from 9 a.m. – 7 p. m. and Saturday from 9 

a.m. – 2 p.m. with appointments preferred. 

  When asked about the name of the shop,     

Betty stated her brother thought of the 

name because she specializes in color and 

has always been a bit crazy. 

Color Me Crazy Hair Studio  

Comes to King William  

Betty Seay  Owner Operator 

The love of liberty is the love of others; the love of power is the love of 
ourselves. 

William Hazlitt 
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Obituaries 
GORDON 

Herman Linwood Gordon, 77, of Millers 

Tavern Virginia went home to be with the lord 

on August 20, 2020. He is survived by his 

loving wife of 28 years Betty L Gordon. His 5 

sons Kevin Gordon, Gerald Gordon, Allen 

Alexander, Brent Alexander, Tony Alexander 

and his 1 daughter Crystal Alexander. Along 

with a host of grandchildren and great 

grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his 

father Herman C Gordon, mother Ester L 

Gordon of Callao and one brother Russell 

Gordon. He was a Vietnam Veteran and boxer 

in the Navy. In his spare time he enjoyed 

playing softball. Herman was also a lifetime 

member of the Essex/Tappahannock Volunteer 

Fire Department and coached youth football in 

Essex for over 25 years with several 

championships in that time. 

 

ELLIOTT 

Walter Leigh Elliott, 63 of King William 

county departed this life on August 20, 2020 at 

Henrico Doctors Hospital. He is survived by his 

wife Dwan, daughter Tiffany (George), step 

daughter Connie (Dennis), younger brother 

Mike (Patty), his beloved German Shepard 

puppy (9 years old) Nikki, two grandchildren 

Joey Powell, Ashley Martin and two great 

grandchildren. He worked for King William 

county for over 18 years. Memorial will be at a 

later time. 

 

 

NELSON 

Captain Roy Rogers “Billy” Nelson, of Indian 

Neck, Virginia, departed this life on August 

10th, 2020. He is survived by his daughter, 

Kimberly R. Nelson and two sons, Brian 

Christopher and Roger Neal Nelson, two 

sisters, Susan N. Johnson and Chief Anne 

Richardson both of Indian Neck, and four 

beautiful granddaughters, a niece and nephew. 

Billy crossed over to meet his parents, Chief 

Captain O. Nelson and Mrs. Gladys A. Nelson, 

his older brother William D. “Duck” Nelson 

and nephew Brian C. Nelson. He was a life 

long auto mechanic whose talents were sought 

by many, paying and non-paying customers. 

Billy loved NASCAR and racing from a young 

man. He built motors for race cars with many 

including Woody Clark in Walkerton, Va., 

where he worked at his shop for many years. 

Billy loved his dog Rusty and his Harley 

Davidson Soft Tail upon which he took many 

trips and even taught Rusty to ride with him. He 

played the guitar and sung beautifully for his 

family and friends giving them many joyful 

memories together. Billy was a lifetime 

member of the Rappahannock Indian Tribe, his 

father served as Chief for many years and his 

sister is the current Chief. He never met a 

stranger and had an array of friends he loved 

and cared for. He lived life on his own terms 

and left it in the same manner. A private service 

will be held for the family. 

 

 

JOHNSON 

Donald Troy Johnson of Indian Neck, departed 

this life on August 20, 2020 surrounded by his 

family after a brief battle with cancer. Troy was 

preceded in death by his father Kermit Johnson 

and an Uncle Billy Nelson. He is survived by 

his mother Susan N Johnson, Father-like-Friend 

John Busard; 2 aunt’s Chief Anne Richardson 

and Deloris Custalow, 2 uncles; Lester Johnson 

and Phillip Rollins, 2 sister-like cousins Dana 

Mulligan and Kimberly Nelson, as well as his 

lifelong best friend Speedy Byrd. Troy was 

employed by Dynamic Concepts Inc. in 

Washington DC as a Diesel Mechanic and a 

member of the Rappahannock Tribe. Troy aka 

“Groovy” had many accomplishments, his 

natural mechanical abilities were legendary. He 

was deeply and widely loved by many friends 

and family. Troy was well known for his 

humor, car racing, auto mechanics and his chef 

like aptitude. He had a huge soft spot in his 

heart for the elderly and children. He was 

always available to lend a hand to a person in 

need. The family would like to express sincere 

gratitude to his nurse Casey. A private service 

will be held for the family. 

 

LOVING 

J. Travis Loving, 45, passed away unexpectedly 

of natural causes at his home on Thursday, 

August 13, 2020. Travis will be remembered 

for his kindness, loyalty and honesty as well as 

a sense of humor, fun personality, and love of 

others. He would always do things for other 

people when he realized what the other person 

needed. Travis was very humble, even though 

he was exceptionally intelligent and inquisitive 

when solving problems and diving in. He had 

many hobbies that he shared with his friends 

and family including: mead making, 

photography, astronomy, board games, comic 

books, hiking, camping, jeep adventures off 

road, music (especially heavy metal), Cowboys 

football, and challenging friends and family to 

beat his high score on the arcade cabinet he 

built himself.  

Travis is survived by his soulmate, Erin Smith; 

mother, Martha Loving; son, Mitchell Loving; 

daughter, Katelynn Loving, and Tracy Grooms, 

mother of his children; Erin’s children, 

Harrison, Sarah, and Brendan. He is also 

survived by his sister, Michelle Morris; her 

husband, Jason; and two nephews, Zach and 

Brady Morris. He was preceded in death by his 

father, Johnny Loving. He also leaves behind 

many loving family and friends.  

Travis graduated from King William High 

School in 1993 as Valedictorian and graduated 

from JMU with a degree in Computer Science 

in 1997. Travis spent most of his career at the 

Federal Reserve in the field of Information 

Security.  

A visitation in his memory will be held at the B 

W White Funeral Home in Aylett, Virginia, on 

Saturday, August 22, 2020 at 1:00 PM followed 

by a funeral service at 2:00 PM. A celebration 

of life will be held at his home in Bon Air at 

6:00 PM. 

In lieu of flowers, please consider a donation to 

a scholarship fund established for his two 

children’s college education. Additional 

information can be found at:  https://

tinyurl.com/y3onedt6 

 

Please see OBITUARIES, continued on page 

15. 

  Three Rivers Soil & Water Conservation 

District has a Great Plains 6’ No-Till Drill 

for rent to residents of Essex, King & 

Queen and King William Counties.  The 

drill is a great size for reseeding your 

pasture or planting a wildlife food plot. 

The seeder has one large hopper and a 

small seed hopper.  A deposit fee of $100 

will cover the first 10 acres.  A charge of 

$10 per acre will be charged after the first 

10 acres. The amount charged is 

determined by the acreage meter on the 

drill.  Call the District at (804)443-2327, 

ext. 4 to reserve you spot for fall planting.  

The equipment is rented on a first come 

first served basis. 

  No-till planting is an economical and 

effective method of conservation tillage 

that offers many advantages over the more 

traditional tillage practices.  Using no-till 

methods can increase seed germination 

and improve growth of forage compared 

to broadcasting.  This conserves moisture 

in the seed bed and reduces the chance of 

soil erosion. The no-till method only 

requires one trip across the field, which 

lessens the potential for soil compaction 

and minimizes labor and fuel expenses.  

Sign-up Now for Fall Planting 

Words may be false and full of art; Sighs are the natural 
language of the heart. 

Thomas Shadwell 

https://tinyurl.com/y3onedt6
https://tinyurl.com/y3onedt6
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  Delegate Keith Hodges, during 

Virginia’s Special General Assembly 

Session convened in August 2020, 

introduced legislation (HB 5095) 

requesting the Department of Health to 

develop criteria for assessing the long-

term impact of distance learning on 

students and to collect, and make 

available, that data and information to 

help legislators, agencies and school 

divisions make informed decisions 

regarding in-person education versus 

virtual learning during the COVID-19 

public health emergency. 

  “The children of our Commonwealth and 

the district I serve are our future,” Hodges 

said. “While I understand the health needs 

and tough decisions our school districts 

and school boards are having to make 

amid this COVID-19 crisis in real time, 

we must start looking to the future and 

what the long-term impacts will be on 

students.” 

  Among Hodges’ concerns include the 

disparity between students who have 

access to broadband and those who do not, 

students who have parents who continue 

to work full time during the pandemic and 

don’t have the same personal attention to 

their studies as others, the loss of 

socialization lessons from keeping 

students apart, and the mental health 

impact on young people.  

  Hodges’ bill specifically requests that the 

Department of Health work in cooperation 

with the Department of Education and 

representatives of the Virginia Chapter of 

the American Academy of Pediatrics and 

other appropriate stakeholders to develop 

specific criteria for assessing the long-

term impact of distance learning on 

students. 

  “We would like to see the Department of 

Health complete its work and make such 

criteria available on a website maintained 

by the Department of Health by November 

30 of this year,” Hodges said. “This will 

give the community access to this vital 

information in the same way that we are 

all given access to the impact of the virus 

itself.” 

  Hodges hopes that with this data every 

school board in the Commonwealth will 

consider the criteria for assessing the long-

term impact of distance learning on 

students and the data and information 

collected will help support any future 

decisions made about when to open 

schools for in-person education during the 

COVID-19 public health emergency. 

Virginia’s 98th District includes Essex, 

Gloucester, Mathews, Middlesex and 

parts of King and Queen and King 

William Counties.  

Delegate Hodges Asks Health Department to Study 

Long Term Impact of Distance Learning  

https://consociatemedia.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2a61859f202b003a8aae02966&id=3b5322ffeb&e=34878992bc
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  The event is sponsored by King William County 

Parks and Recreation.  The cruise-ins are scheduled 

for every Friday night into the Fall.  Please call to 

reserve your spot by calling Allison Patterson at 769–

4923.  Parks and Recreation will be taking the first 50 

cars to participate. 

Cruise-In, continued from front page 
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Upcoming Holiday Tips from The Red Cross 
  The Labor Day holiday weekend is just ahead 

and many of us will take to the highway for the 

“last” weekend of summer, perhaps to a pool, the 

beach, or the great outdoors. The American Red 

Cross wants you to enjoy your holiday and stay 

safe by following these tips: 

DRIVING SAFETY 
If traveling by vehicle is part of your plans these 

safety steps are for you: 

1.Be well rested and alert, use your seat belts, 

observe speed limits and follow the rules of the 

road. Clean your headlights and turn them on as 

dusk approaches or in inclement weather. 

2.Don’t drink and drive. Have a designated driver 

available. 

3.Give your full attention to the road. Avoid 

distractions such as cell phones. 

4.Use caution in work zones. There are lots of 

construction projects underway on the highways. 

5.Don’t follow other vehicles too closely. 

 HEAT SAFETY 

1.Stay hydrated by drinking plenty of fluids. 

Avoid drinks with caffeine or alcohol. 

2.Avoid extreme temperature changes. 

3.Wear loose-fitting, lightweight, light-colored 

clothing. Avoid dark colors because they absorb 

the sun’s rays. 

4.Slow down, stay indoors and avoid strenuous 

exercise during the hottest part of the day. 

5.Postpone outdoor games and activities. 

 BEACH SAFETY 

1.If you plan to swim in the ocean, a lake or river, 

be aware that swimming in these environments is 

different than swimming in a pool. Be sure you 

have the skills for these environments. 

2.Swim only at a beach with a lifeguard, within 

the designated swimming area. Obey all instruc-

tions and orders from lifeguards and ask them 

about local conditions. 

3.Make sure you swim sober and that you always 

swim with a buddy. Know your limitations and 

make sure you have enough energy to swim back 

to shore. 

4.Protect your neck – don’t dive headfirst. Walk 

carefully into open waters. Watch out for and 

avoid aquatic life. Water plants and animals may 

be dangerous. 

5.If you are caught in a rip current, try not to 

panic. Signal to those on shore that you need as-

sistance. Swim parallel to the shore until you are 

out of the current. Once you are free, swim toward 

shore. If you can't swim to the shore, float or tread 

water until you are free of the rip current and then 

head toward shore. 

 Take a Red Cross First Aid/CPR course so that 

you will know what to do in case help is delayed. 

You’ll learn how to treat severe wounds, broken 

bones, bites and stings and more. 

1.Know the level of ability of the people in your 

group and the environment around you. Plan ac-

cordingly. Dehydration is also a danger. People 

planning a camping trip should plan for these 

dangers. 

2.Share your travel plans and locations with a 

family member, neighbor or friend. 

Pack a First Aid Kit – make sure to include insect 

repellant, sunscreen and personal medications. 

 DOWNLOAD RED CROSS APPS The Red 

Cross app “Emergency” can help keep you and 

your loved ones safe by putting vital information 

in your hand for more than 35 different severe 

weather and emergency alerts. Download these 

apps for free by searching for ‘American Red 

Cross’ in your app store or at redcross.org/apps. 

L e a r n  F i r s t  A i d  a n d  C P R / A E D 

skills (redcross.org/takeaclass) so you can help 

save a life. 

https://www.redcross.org/take-a-class
https://www.redcross.org/get-help/how-to-prepare-for-emergencies/mobile-apps.html
https://www.redcross.org/get-help/how-to-prepare-for-emergencies/mobile-apps.html
http://www.redcross.org/takeaclass
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Letter to the Editor 
Dear Editor 

  As Americans we should all be on our knees 

thanking God for our President, Donald J. 

Trump. He is, I believe, a godsend, placed here 

“for such a time as this”. In a day when the 

world around us overflows with utterly 

ridiculous, preposterous, outlandish, 

outrageous unadulterated nonsense, it is 

refreshing to hear our president speak clearly 

and decisively in words that I can understand. 

He thinks like I think and I thank God for him! 

He is not a perfect man; he is a man, an 

ordinary man, flawed as we all are. He may not 

be an angel but he’s certainly not the demon 

that he’s been painted to be. Never forget: God 

uses ordinary men in extraordinary ways! 

  Our country, our nation, our people have been 

bombarded with the outrageous and ridiculous. 

Who thinks that the way to establish law and 

order is to abolish the police? Who thinks that 

it's OK to have open borders and allow the 

world to come in at will and do as they please? 

Who thinks that we should provide free 

healthcare to any who come? Who thinks that 

any one should be allowed to vote? The next 

proposal that we hear might well be to mail 

ballots all over the world and allow the 

Russians, the Chinese and the North Koreans 

to vote by “mail-in ballot”. After all, it's a long 

way for these folks to travel just to vote but 

they certainly deserve a voice in our elections! 

What a crock! 

  Finally, who thinks that the way to build a 

just, happy and stable society is by killing 

babies? There are those among us who have 

renamed this practice as “women's health”. To 

them, it sounds better. God calls it an 

abomination and forbids it. The single most 

important question for a voter to consider 

concerning a candidate is this question of 

abortion. If we do not take a stand against 

abortion and abolish its practice, then God 

will! 

  The second most important consideration is 

our support of Israel. God said to Abraham, “I 

will curse those who curse you and bless those 

who bless you.” This nation must continue to 

support Israel. President Trump is on the right 

side of this. 

  The situation that we find ourselves in today, 

civil unrest, lawlessness, anarchy, absurd 

efforts to carry our nation toward socialism all 

topped with the disingenuous, insincere and 

untruthful work of the media are symptoms of 

a greater problem. We have eliminated God 

from our schools, our government and our 

society in general. We no longer have a 

foundation on which to stand. Racism is a 

word that has been severely misused and 

overused. Injustice is another such word. With 

God as our foundation those things go away. 

Our lack of foundation is the problem. 

Everything else is the symptom. 

  President Trump has been maligned and 

abused without mercy. He has been 

misrepresented and lied about but he is 

resilient and unbelievably energetic. He is a 

man with a cause. He is America’s man! He is 

God’s man! God bless Donald Trump! 

God Bless America!  

 

John Kersey 

Aylett 

Dear Editor, 

Healthcare & Covid 19 

  The Obama/Biden team passed the 

Affordable Care Act in 2010. Over 100 million 

Americans have health insurance today, 20 

million have been added since passing ACA. 

Biden will build on the ACA's success. The 

goal is 97% of Americans with healthcare, no 

exclusions for pre-existing conditions, no 

lifetime or annual limits, and younger patients 

stay on their parent's plan until age 26. Biden's 

plan slows up-charges by hospitals and 

providers, lowers prescription costs, promotes 

better coordination among healthcare 

providers, removes co-payments for primary 

care, and helps small businesses insure 

workers. Meanwhile, Trump is trying to 

kill the ACA! 

  Today, singles who earn up to $50,000 or 

families at $100,000 receive health insurance 

tax credits. Biden's plan expands these credits 

to higher wage earners, and adds coverage to 

an additional 4.9 million lower wage earners 

through Medicaid. The Biden plan allows 

Medicare to negotiate lower prices with drug 

producers, limits drug cost increases by linking 

to inflation rates, allows Americans to buy 

drugs from other countries, and improves 

availability of generic drugs. Biden's plan adds 

Community Health Centers; and addresses 

mental health, gun violence, and the opioid 

crisis. The plan expands access to 

contraception, restores federal funding for 

Planned Parenthood, and supports a woman's 

right to abortion. America has great hospitals 

and trained staff, but we need to repair the 

system. We have one of the highest maternal 

and infant mortality rates among all developed 

nations. America's Covid19 deaths are among 

the highest in the world - 180,000 are dead, 

and counting. Yet, at the height of the 

epidemic, Trump defies health guidelines and 

holds a political rally! He packs 1500 

supporters together with no social distancing, 

and very few masks; exposing them to the 

deadly virus. The epidemic is out of control 

because presidential leadership is out of 

control. 

Use your head, VOTE DEMOCRATIC. 

 

Thomas C Rubino 

King and Queen 

Dear Editor, 

Register to vote ! 

  It doesn't matter what your political leanings 

are, it is your civic duty to be informed and 

then VOTE ! The first step, of course is 

REGISTRATION. The team in King William 

County's Registrar's Office is there to help. All 

the info you need (including requesting a 

registration form by mail ) is on the website: 

k i n g w i l l i a m c o u n t y . u s / 2 3 5 / V o t e r -

Registration-Elections Or by a phone call to 

804-769-4952. Same with the Registrar's team 

in King and Queen: kingandqueenco.net/

html/Govt/registrar.html Or by phone call to 

804-785-5980 The General Election is on 

November 3rd, so the deadline to complete 

your registration is October 13th. So, register, 

research the candidates, and then VOTE ! 

 

Sincerely, Robert "Sarge" Bruce 

KWTP Secretary 

Aylett 



W e d n e s d a y ,  S e p t e m b e r  2 ,  2 0 2 0             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                                            p a g e  1 3  

 

  The King William High School FFA 

attended the virtual State FFA Convention 

that was held June 15th-18th. Which was 

live streamed from Turner Ashby High 

School every night from 7pm-9pm. The 

King William Chapter was recognized as a 

Superior Chapter, received a Gold rating 

for Public Relations, and received the 

Central Area Chapter Forestry/ Wildlife 

award. King William had four members 

who received their State FFA Degree: 

Will Reed, Tanner Lipscomb, Leah 

Pennington, and 

Mattie Watkins. 

Tanner Lipscomb 

was as the Star 

Agribusiness man for 

the state of Virginia. 

Tanner’s winning 

application will now advance to the Big E 

EXPO in Springfield, Massachusetts at the 

end of September. Tanner also placed as a 

Runner-Up for the state proficiency award 

in AG Processing.                                                           

KW FFA Goes Virtual 

Essex COVID-19 Death 
Essex County has experienced its second coronavirus (COVID-19) related death, the 

Virginia Department of Health has reported. 

  The death is among 18 experienced within the Three Rivers Health District which 

encompasses localities on the Middle Peninsula and Northern Neck. 

As of last week, the health district reported a total of 1,224 coronavirus cases with 113 

in Essex and 47 in King and Queen. 

Areas of competition include archery, 

shotgun, 22 rifle, outdoor skills and a 

comprehensive test on hunter educational 

skills. This year because of the pandemic 

the different disciplines were performed at 

each team’s own range and scores were 

sent to the DWR Director for scoring and 

tabulation of winners for each discipline.  

The King William 4-H Shooting Team 

were represented by 21 young boys and 

girls divided into junior and senior 

divisions.  On Sunday August 23 the King 

William team and their parents gathered at 

the King William Ruritan Club building 

for a virtual awards ceremony. A total of 

65 different awards were given out and 

King William received 42 of those 

awards!!  There were a lot of smiling faces 

as the names of the winners were called 

out.  The girls did very well too…..Annie 

Oakley would have been proud!!   

  Winners were: 1st Jr team (Ethan 

Shiflett, Jackson Murray, Samantha 

Mcinteer, Savannah Morrow and Sarah 

Coffee) took first place in all 5 disciplines, 

1st place overall team, individual awards 

went to Savannah with 1st rifle, 1st 

outdoor skills and 3rd test, Jackson 1st 

shotgun, Samantha 3rd shotgun and Sarah 

1st test. Also Savannah took 1st place 

individual and Sarah 3rd place individual.  

2nd Jr team (Luke Farris, Robert Rice, 

Victoria Whitt, Hunter Carlton and 

Maggie Garthright) took 2nd on test, 

shotgun, archery, outdoor skills and 3rd in 

rifle. Took 2nd overall team and the 

following individual achievements: Luke 

2nd outdoor skills, Maggie 2nd rifle, 3rd 

outdoor skills, Hunter 2nd on test and 

archery and Victoria 3rd place in archery.  

  1st Senior team (Nathan Farris, William 

Hinnant, Stephen Hinnant, Josh Rimmer 

and Dagan Hite) took 3rd in Archery, 2nd 

in shotgun, 2nd on test and 2nd in rifle. 

They took 2nd place overall team. Josh 

Rimmer took individual awards in 2nd in 

shotgun, 3rd in archery, 2nd in rifle and 

3rd on test. He was 2nd place overall 

individual Senior champion.  

  2nd Senior team (Kristen Rivera, Lynze 

Martin, Nick Martin, Kate, and Josiah 

Mathews) placed 1st on the test and 3rd 

outdoor skills. Cannon Snead took 2nd in 

Senior archery. 

  The club extends their many THANKS 

to their main sponsors namely, the Mill’s 

family who allows the team to practice on 

their property, Edwin Mills, the friends of 

the NRA and the King William Ruritan 

Club. Also adult leaders William Bush, 

Frankie Barham, Brian Rimmer, Grant 

Coffee, Jason Farris, Bill Pleasants, Randy 

and Andrea Morrow deserve a lot of credit 

for their time and guidance in developing 

the skills of these young adults.  The 

support from the local community has 

been unbelievable as well!!    

4-H, continued from front page 
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RICHMOND – The State Corporation 

Commission (SCC) is extending the existing 

general moratorium on utility shutoffs from 

August 31 until September 16. The extension 

gives the General Assembly, currently in 

special session, additional time to enact any 

legislation it may choose addressing the impact 

of the COVID-19 pandemic on utility 

customers. The SCC’s latest extension order 

means the moratorium will have been in place 

for six months. It was originally imposed on 

March 16, 2020, as an emergency measure to 

protect customers from the immediate 

economic impacts of the COVID crisis. While 

the general moratorium will expire, utility 

customers who entered into extended payment 

plans as a result of a prior Commission order 

will continue to be protected from service 

shutoffs if they remain current or enter into 

individualized new repayment plans with the 

utility. In its June 12 order, the SCC directed all 

utilities to offer extended payment plans of up 

to 12 months to customers struggling to pay 

bills due to the economic impacts of COVID. 

All utilities under the SCC’s jurisdiction have 

done so and many customers have used the 

option of entering such plans. No late payment 

fees may be charged to customers in such 

extended payment plans. The Commission’s 

latest order continues that protection beyond the 

expiration of the moratorium. The SCC said, 

“The expiration of our moratorium does not 

mean that customers are without options for 

continuing utility service, and we strongly urge 

utilities to make every effort to accommodate 

customers who are making good-faith efforts to 

pay their bills.” The SCC also emphasized that 

prior to its moratorium, utilities already had 

existing tariffs approved by the SCC that 

contained protections, especially for medically 

vulnerable customers, to avoid shutoffs, and 

that those tariff protections will remain in place 

beyond the moratorium. (more) News Release 

State Corporation Commission Division of 

Information Resources www.scc.virginia.gov 

Follow us at Serving Consumers and 

Commerce Contact: Ken Schrad Phone: 804-

371-9858 Email: Ken.Schrad@scc.virginia.gov 

Date: August 24, 2020 For Immediate Release 

2 The SCC reiterated what it has stated in 

several previous orders: • That an indefinite 

moratorium on service disconnections is not 

sustainable. “If such bills are never paid, the 

costs of these unpaid bills are ultimately borne 

by paying customers as operational costs of the 

utility. These costs do not disappear; they are 

shifted to other customers, who themselves may 

be struggling to make ends meet in the 

economic catastrophe caused by the COVID-19 

pandemic.” • That “utility regulation alone 

cannot adequately address what is a much 

broader socioeconomic catastrophe.” The 

SCC’s June order cited examples of more 

comprehensive solutions, offered by parties in 

the proceeding, such as programs of financial 

aid directly to those utility customers with no 

ability to pay their bills, funded by federal or 

state appropriations. The SCC noted that such 

direct financial aid to utility customers would 

require legislation. The SCC added, “This 

Commission will follow any legislation the 

General Assembly enacts but cannot continue 

the moratorium indefinitely unless legislatively 

required to do so.”  

SCC Utility Service Cut-off Moratorium to End 

Other Customer Protections Remain  
  "Honey" is a beautiful female Hound 

that's about 3-4 years old and weighs 

45lbs. She came to the Shelter after she 

was found at someone's home. She's a very 

sweet gal that seems to get along with eve-

ryone she meets. 

 

Regional Animal Shelter 

Phone (804) 769-4983 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us 

www.facebook.com/

RegionalAnimalShelter 

Pet Adoption 

http://www.facebook.com/RegionalAnimalShelter
http://www.facebook.com/RegionalAnimalShelter
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· REC recognizes the extreme hardships 

many families and businesses continue to 

face, and your cooperative is proud to 

follow state guidelines of not disconnecting 

for nonpayment or charging late fees at this 

time. REC will work with all member-

owners on payment plans to suit their needs. 

· REC returned a record amount of Capital 

Credits, $13 million, to member-owners in 

June. That money was reflected in a bill 

credit, with the amount varying depending 

on a member’s length of membership and 

the amount of electricity used. 

· Even with an 80-year history of providing 

safe, reliable, affordable and sustainable 

energy solutions, electric work remains a 

dangerous field. Hewa acknowledged the 

courage of line workers, contractors and 

other field team members working to serve 

REC member-owners. 

“The next time you see the REC team and 

our contractors rolling by, please take a 

moment to reflect on the challenges that our 

employees and contractors face as they go 

about the hazards of their daily jobs,” Hewa 

said. 

 Looking ahead, he said REC will focus on 

improving technology and finding new 

solutions to ensure your cooperative 

continues to meet increasing expectations. 

 Hewa also noted REC’s continuing 

commitment to smart energy solutions, 

including distributed energy and electric 

vehicles. He highlighted the Cooperative 

Sunshare program, which allows member-

owners to purchase blocks of solar power 

without having to install equipment at their 

homes. He also previewed a planned special 

rate for charging electric vehicles at home 

that REC plans to roll out in 2021. 

 Finally, Hewa touched on “the digital 

divide” among REC’s suburban and rural 

member-owners. 

 “Many of you have asked: ‘What can REC 

do to further broadband?’ ” Hewa said. 

“While broadband brings about great 

opportunity, it's also a very expensive 

undertaking and REC must proceed very 

carefully.” 

 He noted that last year REC began an 800-

mile fiber project that ultimately will 

connect more than 100 sites across the 

cooperative. REC also continues to evaluate 

further opportunities in the fiber and 

broadband areas and is currently surveying 

many member-owners on the topic. 

REC recently indicated its intent to 

participate in the Federal Communication 

Commission’s (FCC) upcoming Rural 

Digital Opportunity Fund auction this 

October, when the FCC awards funds to 

expand broadband service. Due to FCC 

regulations, REC is not permitted to further 

discuss its involvement in the federal 

auction, Hewa said. 

 Looking to the future, Hewa said, “Please 

know that you can always depend on REC.” 

  

REC Reports Record Participation  

in Board Elections J o r d a n , 

R a y m o n d 

Clifford (Ray) 

J r . ,  o f 

R i c h m o n d , 

VA., went 

home to be 

with Jesus, 

M o n d a y , 

August 24, 

2020. Ray 

was preceded in death by his parents 

Raymond and Mary Jordan, and his sister 

Audrey Garthright. He is survived by his 

devoted ex-wife, but close friend, Nancy 

Osgood, step daughters, Cressida 

Gattermeir (Dave), and Faith, his sister 

Janet Reed (Jimmy), a brother in law, 

Arthur Garthright, and many  nieces, 

nephews and a host of cousins and friends. 

A memorial services will be held 3:00 

PM, Sunday, September 13, 2020 at 

Colosse Baptist Church. Memorial gifts 

may be made to either Collosse Baptist 

Church 23945 King William Rd, West 

Point, VA 23181 or West Point Church of 

God P.O. Box 1420 West Point, VA 

23181 

Obituaries, continued from page 8 

In Memory of 

Cynthia (Nee Nee) Mercer Hall 

 

Who went to be with the Lord on 

September 4, 2018. 

Gone but not forgotten. 

 

Your loving family and friends 
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Church Calendar 

CHRISTIAN 

Corinth Christian Church 

www.corinthchristianchurchkw.net 

9153 Dabney's Mill Rd Manquin 

23106  

The Fix Ministry 

4465 Mount Olive Cohoke Road, 

King William. Call for additional 

information (804) 774-5319  

BAPTIST 

Beulah Baptist Church 

invites you to worship with us at 10 

AM each Sunday. Choose to 

worship in the sanctuary (abiding by 

state guide lines) or drive-in. View 

Pastor Shepards' sermons via link to 

Y o u T u b e 

at www.beulahbaptistva.org/ Beulah 

is located at 4805 West River Road 

near Dorrell Road intersection. 

Bruington Baptist Church 

4784 The Trail, Bruington, King 

and Queen County. Abbreviated 

Worship Service Sundays 11 a.m. 

Face coverings required and social 

dis tancing recommendat ions 

observed. No hymnals or bulletins 

in use. Sanctuary sanitized before 

and after service. Rev. Fred Skaggs 

804-347-7285.  

Broadus Church Hebron Campus 

Fall Schedule:  Sunday mornings 

9:00 AM Drive-In Service, Sunday 

School for teens and adults at 

10:15.  Children Sunday School on-

line at www.broadus church.org, e-

mail us for activity kits.  Our fall 

groups begin on Sept 22nd, on 

Tuesday Nights at 6:30 Women's 

Study "Breaking Free" and 

Wednesdays at 6:30 we will offer a 

"Christian Recovery Group"  Come 

join us as we grow closer to God 

and build up one another in spirit 

and in truth.  You can follow us on 

Facebook Broadus Church Hebron 

Campus or join us in person 

at  3407 King William Road Aylett 

VA 23009, phone 779-2700. 

 

Colosse Baptist Church 

769-2729, someone will return your 

call.   

Crossroads Mission Center  

694-K Sharon Rd, King William 

beside the Library 

Kingdom of God 

Living Water Ministry 

Pastor Leo Reed 1438 Manfield 

Road, Manquin 23106. Sunday’s at 

12:15 PM.  

Mattaponi Baptist Church  
Our bible study is now the 2nd and 

4th Wednesday of every month at 

7pm. Also we are hosting Zoom 

meetings for both Wednesday Bible 

Study, along with our Sunday 

worship at 11am every Sunday. 

Zoom Meeting ID, "871964216" 

Call in phone number is 312-626-

6799 

Mount Olive Baptist Church 

on Cohokoe Rd. in King William  

New Life Community Church 

109 Commons Park Cir, Ste. J. 

Manquin 23106  

Olivet Baptist Church  

 Pastor Terry Morrison 

Providence Baptist Church 

4570 Dorrell Road, Aylett,  

Pastor White (804) 240-1982. 

Sharon Baptist Church 

901 Sharon Road across from King 

William High School. Office hours 

9am-2pm Tue – Fri. 769-2320. 

The Edge Worship Centre 

460 14th St. West Point. 

www.tewcwestpoint.net  

Third Union Baptist Church 

C h u r c h  S e r v i c e s  v i a 

teleconferencing on Sunday 

mornings at 10:30AM. You can join 

our Church Service by dialing: 1-

480-297-0773  Access  code 

is; 3406642# We look forward to 

you joining us. We also encourage 

you to submit your tithes, offerings 

or donations online via our website 

at www.thirdunionbaptistchurch.co

m or you can mail checks payable to 

Third Union Baptist Church to 

TUBC PO Box 74, King William, 

VA 23086. Thank you & May God 

Bless you. 

Upper King & Queen Baptist 

Church 

Service in sanctuary at 10:00 A.M. 

on Sunday with social distancing 

and masks. 1693 Bradley Farm 

Road Rev. Wade Wilkins - 

Pastor  804 769-8534  

METHODIST 

McKendree United Methodist 

Church  

McKendree United Methodist 

Church is now having “in person” 

worship service every Sunday 

morning beginning at 9:30am. 

Please wear a mask. Betty Jo Sims. 

Pastor 4347 Manfield Road, 

M a n q u i n ,  

www.Mckendree23106.org 

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen 

Court House. For information on a 

particular Sunday, call 804-785-

2122  

St. David’s Episcopal Church, 

Aylett  

804-496-1002 stdavidsaylett.church 

Like us on our new Facebook page 

at "St David's Episcopal Church, 

Aylett" including sermons during 

the pandemic "To Know Christ 

Jesus and to Make Christ Known" 

11291 West River Road, Aylett VA 

(Beside the Public Boat Landing) 

Featuring The Rev. T. Gustavo 

Mansella All Are Welcome!! All 

Sundays - 11 AM Eucharist Service 

First Sunday of the Month - Youth 

Focus/Potluck After 

St. John’s Episcopal Church 

916 Main St. West Point, 804-843-

4594 welcome. 

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7924 Richmond Highway. 443-2341 

www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org 

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to K.W. 

Courthouse) 411 Courthouse Lane. 

Rev. Dr. John Turner 

ORTHODOX 

Holy Trinity Orthodox Church 

694-K Sharon Road King William 

( 8 0 4 )  9 2 5 -

5888www.holytrinityorthodox.net 

LUTHERAN 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 

Join  our Everything for $1.00  Two

-Day Yard Sale on Fri Sept 11th & 

Sat Sept 12th *INSIDE/OUTSIDE 

& RAIN OR SHINE* 8:00 a.m. to 

Noon at 8100 Shady Grove Rd in 

Mechanicsville.  Come and shop for 

linens, kitchen, home décor, clothes 

(children & adult), books, toys, 

lawn & garden, furniture & much 

more! Masks and Social Distancing 

are required!  For more information 

call 804-779-3370.  

NON DENOMINATION 

Women in the Word Community 

Bible Study! 

(396 Newtown Road, St. Stephens 

Church Email Melissa Rice at 

mrsmelissarice@aol.com.    

Attention Churches! Please send your notices as 

you start services back up. Thank you! 
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Community Calendar 

Storytime @ Home Returns 

Tuesday, Sept. 8 

  Join us for Storytime @ Home 

starting Tuesday, September 8 

through Saturday, December 5. A 

daily online Storytime will be 

posted to our website at https://

tinyurl.com/prlstorytime, Monday-

Saturday at 10:00 a.m. and on our 

F a c e b o o k  p a g e  ( h t t p s : / /

w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /

PamunkeyLibrary/) at 11:00 a.m.  

Each Storytime features stories, 

songs, and fun, age-appropriate 

learning activities!  Check our 

c a l e n d a r  a t  h t t p s : / /

pamunkeylibrary.libcal.com/ to see 

more virtual programs for all ages 

this fall.  For more information, 

please call your local branch library 

or email ask@pamunkeylibrary.org. 

Girl Scout Troop 4217 

Poroporone Church ,  lower 

K & Q  E m a i l 

wyatt.amyl@gmail.com or kelly.ma

govero@yahoo.com 

VFW and Auxiliary 8356  
Meets third Tuesday of the month 

at post in lower King William/West 

Point.  VFW meeting is at 7 pm, 

Auxiliary is at 6 pm.  Contact Post 

C o m m a n d e r 

( v f w 8 3 5 6 @ g m a i l . c o m )  o r 

A u x i l i a r y  P r e s i d e n t 

(kelly.magovero@yahoo.com) for 

membership and/or information. 

VFW Post 9501 

VFW Post & Auxiliary Central 

Garage. Commander James Brown 

804-337-7029 for Post membership 

and F. Gwathmey 994-2947 for 

Auxiliary membership. 

American Legion Post 314  

Post 314 Bldg. Aylett 6250 

Richmond-Tapp. Hwy. Rt. 360. 

Freedom is NOT Free. 

KW Children First Lions Club  

Crossroads Mission Center located 

at 694 K Sharon Road, King 

William. 

Girl Scout Troop 1132 
Mattaponi Vol. Rescue Squad 

Building. 

AWANAS 

769.2320 

DCSE Service Point Assistance 

DCSE Contact Information: 1-800-

468-8894 

Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 

804-769-0001. Sponsored by 

Uni ted  Methodis t  Women, 

McKendree UMC, 4347 Manfield 

Road, Manquin. 

Upper King William Active 

Lifestyle Center  

8306 King William Road, Aylett  

K . W .  R e c  P a r k 

KingWilliamRec.com.  

Mattaponi Crime Solvers 
serving King & Queen, King 

William, and town of West Point 

Tip line:(804)769-3000 For more 

info on the Crime Solvers, 

contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com.  

Three Rivers SWCD Board of 

Directors Meetings 

(804)443-2327, ext. 4  

Good Homes Needed For Good 

Pets 

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 

King William Road, King William 

8 0 4 - 7 6 9 - 4 9 8 3 . 

w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.

us  

Southern States 

485 Sharon Rd. King William, 

23086  

King and Queen Democratic 

Committee 

Our next meeting is Thursday 

August 20, 6:30 - 8:00 in the 

evening at Dayspring Farm, 942 

Buena Vista Rd, Cologne, VA. We 

will meet outside and be following 

r e c o m m e n d e d  p r e c a u t i o n s 

including wearing masks and social 

distancing. All who are interested in 

electing Democratic candidates in 

this fall's election are encouraged to 

attend. For more information 

contact Charlie and Miriam 

Malo n e y a t  8 04 - 785 -94 01 

or dayspringfarm@aol.com. 

The King William Democrats are 

hosting an outdoor meeting at the 

King William Senior Center, 8306 

King William Rd, on Saturday 

August 29th from 10:00 - noon. 

Come and meet Qasim Rashid, 

candidate for Congress in our 

district. There will also be yard 

signs, bumper stickers, and a White 

Elephant sale.  Safe social 

distancing will be in place. Wear a 

mask, please! See you there! 

King and Queen County Public 

Schools 

registering students for the 2020-21 

Preschool program.  

The CornerStone Food Program  
  The CornerStone Food Program 

plans to continue the special food 

distribution on Tuesdays to support 

families with children and those in 

need due to a job loss. The plan is 

to continue this distribution for the 

first part of the academic year. Feed 

More is providing further support to 

ensure  that  no  one goes 

hungry.  New families are required 

to fill in an application form.  Drive 

through any Tuesday between 11 

a.m. and 1 p.m. to pick up food.  

Food distribution schedule for 

September 

Tuesdays (September 1st, 8th, 15th, 

22nd, 29th) from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

Second Wednesday (September 

9th) Food delivery to registered 

families at WestPoint and Doswell. 

Fourth Wednesday (September 

23rd) from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. (CSFP 

boxes for seniors)  

Saturdays from 9.30 a.m. to 11.30 

a.m. (September 5th, 12th, 19th, 

26th) 

The Lily Field Clothing Shed  
Please do not drop off donations 

outside the building.   

Kindly make an appointment to 

donate. Call 804 769 2996/ 

Email: theccdc@gmail.com  

King William T.E.A. Party 
Our twice-monthly in-person 

meetings have resumed on the 

second and fourth Thursdays each 

month. 

Info at kwteaparty.com and 

Facebook 

Come for the fellowship of patriots 

and the latest on what's happening 

at local, state and national levels.  

KWTP's meetings are open to all 

citizens of good will.  

Due to COVID-19 these meetings are not 

running on schedule. Please check with the 

desired organization. 

 

mailto:vfw8356@gmail.com
mailto:kelly.magovero@yahoo.com
mailto:theccdc@gmail.com
http://kwteaparty.com/
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree 

removal, topping, trimming, stump 

grinding, brush chipping, storm 

damage and tractor work. No job 

too big or small,  75 ft. bucket 

truck. Free Estimates, reasonable 

prices.  Licensed & Insured. 

Locally owned  & operated.       

Call 769-7197 

BUSINESS INTERNET 

SERVICE: If your business in 

King William would like to get the 

new Broadband Internet & Phone 

service, please contact me. I'm 

working with their regional rep, to 

help get people signed up.  email: 

Ats@AylettVa.com                   

Call or text: 804-874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  

Reasonable, Quality Work, Well 

Experienced, Any type of Yard 

Work, Painting, Mulching, Tree 

Work, Grass Cutting,  Power 

Washing, Flooring and Decks 

etc. Free Estimates & Insured.             

Call 852-8403  

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye 

Glass, Windshield replacement,           

rock chip repair, same day                  

mobile service.                                                   

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned.                               

Call 804-335-4807 

Pressure Washing & Affordable 

Auto Detailing. Free Estimates. 

Vehicles Start At $80.00. Houses 

Start At $200.00. Decks, Gutters & 

Roof Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

Sean’s Drain Cleaning Service 

LLC. Drain Cleaning inside/

outside & repair.  Toilets, sinks, 

showers and tubs. Free Estimates                               

Call: 804-387-6742 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial 

electrical service and installations 

Also generator installations. 

Licensed and insured. BBB.     

Call: 746-4350                                              

for Service and Phone quotes. 

 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC.   
Over  30 years of experience in 

installing and repairing hardwood 

and laminate floors.   We offer 

professional work at a reasonable 

price as well as being licensed and 

insured. Call for a  FREE estimate                                 

804-399-1124 

CLEANING BY GINA: Home 

and Office Cleaning. Quality work 

at affordable rates. 20 plus years 

experience. Licensed & Insured. 

References available upon request. 

Contact                                             

Gina Lumpkin at: 804-822-1040 

Affordable Home Repairs 

Carpentry, Roofing, Siding, 

Replacement Windows, Gutters & 

Decks. 40 Years Experience. 

Licensed & Insured. BBB A+ 

Rating! Jim Martin 347-3812 

Colonial Grounds-Total Lawn 

Care, Locally owned and operated, 

very dependable, reasonable rates 

and  satisfaction guarantee.                                            

Call Rick Lowe for free estimates.                         

Licensed & Insured                                 

804-445-3943 

Bobcat/Tractor 

Services, Driveway Grading, Light 

Excavation, Drainage/Erosion 

Control, Bush-Hogging, General 

Landscaping Mulch:  Delivered/

Installed  Call (804) 761-6009 

LEE’S LAWN CARE PLUS- 

Top quality yard services: Mowing, 

trimming, leaf removal, mulching. 

Pruning, gutters, etc. Senior and 

competitor Price Discounts! Call 

804-512-1345 or 804-769-0358 

ALEXANDER PAINTING 

Interior, Exterior, Deck Staining 

and Power Washing. Quality 

Workmanship at a fair price. 

References available.                 

Over 20 years Experience!                                                   

Call Charles at:  804-814-2874  

JOBS 

AVAILABLE 

 HELP WANTED HVAC 

Installer, Mechanic & Helper 

needed. Local.                           

Call: 804-514-5604 

The loyal Order of Moose is a 

fraternal and service organization 

founded in 1888.   It is an 

International organization of men 

and women dedicated to caring for 

young and old, bringing the 

community closer together, and 

celebrating life. The 

Tappahannock/Warsaw Moose 

Lodge currently has openings for: 

Part Time: Bartenders & Line 

Cooks    You must be willing to 

work days, nights and weekends.          

Apply in person at the Lodge. 

Plumbing/Mechanic needed, with 

3 to 5 years experience.  Must be 

able to run service calls.  20 to 40 

hours a week. Competitive  pay 

based on experience. Based in 

King William, work in surrounding 

counties. Call Fitz 804-767-0979 

For sale 

Mongoose Pro Rockadile SX,     

21 Speed Mountain Bike $250.00 

Very Good Condition.           

Call: 955-9126 

Seasoned Firewood for sale,             

all Oak and Hickory with 

delivery. Call 769-7197   

Wanted 

WANTED TO RENT -          

Dove field - Duck marsh. Leave  

message 804-285-1828 

For rent 

Let Us Be An Essential 

Part Of Your Quarantine! 

Call For Our Move In Specials! 

King William Place 

804-769-2150 

TDD 711 

This institution is an equal 

opportunity provider 

ANIMAL 

SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training                   

& Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

Buying  

We’re buying old items, 

antiques, old tools, old coins, 

swords, guitars & other 

instruments, military items, 

fishing equipment and other old 

items. If you’re cleaning out a 

house, shed, attic, etc.,                     

or having a yard sale,                                 

Call: 337-5329 

tel:(804)%20761-6009
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-
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